
1 

 

MAPLE LEAF PARISH NEWS  
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Cherry Grove UMC 

18183 160th Street 

Spring Valley, MN 5575 
 

Worship: 10:00 am Sunday 

Cowboy: 6:00 pm First Sunday 

of each month 
 

Rev. Deanna Woodward 

Rev. David Lieder 

 

Email: revdeannaw@gmail.com 

Phone: 1-507-346-2830 or  

       1-507-765-9856 

 

Faith UMC 

617 Maple Lane 

Spring Valley, MN 55975 

 

Worship: 9:00 am Sunday 
 

 

Rev. David Lieder 

Rev. Deanna Woodward 

 

www.faithsv.net 

Email: faithunited@centurytel.net 

Phone: 1-507-346-2830 

 
 

Fountain UMC 

Cedar Street & County Road 8 

Fountain, MN 55935 

 

Worship: 8:30 am Sunday 

  

 

Rev. Deanna Woodward 

 
 

Email: revdeannaw@gmail.com 

Phone: 1-507-346-2830 or  

       1-507-765-9856 

On a recent vacation trip with 
my husband, our tour stopped at 
the Oklahoma City Memorial.  It 
was a place where one of the 
worst acts of terrorism on Ameri-
can soil occurred and also a place 
where many acts of compassion 
and kindness brought light to 
those scarred by violence. 
   On the morning of April 19, 
1995, Oklahoma City was shat-
tered by the force of the explo-
sion that could be felt up to 40 
miles away.  The events that trig-
gered the explosion began days 
earlier.    Twenty-seven year old 
Timothy McVeigh rented a truck.  
His deadly cargo would include 
4,800 pounds of ammonium ni-
trate and fuel oil. McVeigh 
parked directly in front of the 
Alfred P. Murrah Federal Build-
ing, the home of seventeen fed-
eral agencies as well as a day-
care, snack bar and credit union.  
According to accounts, he put 
earplugs in and began running 
towards the YMCA, northeast of 
the Murrah Building.  He had 
parked a getaway car in a nearby 
alley.  He would be arrested 90 
minutes later on a routine traffic 
violation. 

ally donated the shoes off their 
feet. 
   People waited in line hours to 
donate blood.  At one point, a 
news station warned donors to 
stay home.  It was too crowded.  
As time went on, rescue workers 
came from around the nation.  
They would return to their tem-
porary cots to find their clothes 
from the day before washed and 
folded, with mints on their pil-
lows.  Local school children 
wrote letters of encouragement 
and left them on the rescuers’ 
beds. 
   Families who had already re-
ceived the devastating news of 
their loved ones’ deaths returned 
to the site to console other fami-
lies still waiting to hear.  By 
noon, more than 125 clergy were 
available to support families.  
The compassion left the nation 
in awe. 
   The search for victims contin-
ued non-stop, 24-hours a day, 
for two weeks.  One hundred and 
sixty-eight were dead.  Nineteen 
were children.  At that time, it 
was the worst terrorist attack on 
U.S. soil. 
                     (continued on page 5) 

   The bomb exploded at 9:02 a.m.  
Emergency crews arrived within 
minutes.  The explosion created an 
approximately 30-foot crater.  The 
solid glass front of the building 
shattered into millions of tiny 
knives.  The nine floors of the fed-
eral building pan caked on top of 
one another, trapping victims in-
side.  The daycare on the second 
story was covered in the rubble of 
the seven floors above it.  Rescuers 
worked frantically. 
   By 10:28 a.m., all area ambu-
lances were in service to the disas-
ter.  Fire units from Oklahoma City 
and 29 neighboring communities 
came to help.   
   The citizen of Oklahoma dropped 
everything they were doing to lend 
a hand. Pickups and personal cars 
became ambulances.  Strangers 
became neighbors.  The over-
whelming response of kindness 
and generosity became known as 
the “Oklahoma Standard.” 
   Newscasts became like city bulle-
tin boards, posting supplies 
needed downtown.  Often within 
just half and hour, the stations had 
to broadcast to tell people to stop 
donating – more than enough had 
already been given.  People liter-
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Faith United Methodist Church   

617 Maple Lane 

Spring Valley, MN 55975 

Web Page: www.faithsv.net 

 Sunday morning worship 9:00 am 

Coffee & fellowship at 10:00 am 

Sunday School at 10:00 am 

 

Office Hours:                  

8:00 - 4:00 Tuesday through Friday 

Office Phone:     

507-346-2830; Fax: 507-346-2877 

Office E-mail: 
faithunited@centurytel.net 

Rev. David Lieder:  

Office Hours: As needed and  

Monday-Thursday mornings  

Phone: 346-2878 

Email: dave@centurytel.net 

Rev. Deanna Woodward 

Phone: 507-346-2830 

Or after office hours at 507-765-9856 

Email: revdeannaw@gmail.com 

Office Manager:   

Louise Winfield  

Custodian:   

Paul Eberle 

Organist:   

Suzanne Eberle 

Bell Choir Dir.   

Kathy Casady 

Choir Pianist:  

Kristie Shorter 

 

DEADLINES 

 
NEWSLETTER: The newsletter 

deadline this month is March 21st at 

4:00 pm.  

 

BULLETIN: Please submit announce-

ments for the Sunday bulletin by noon 

on Thursday. Occasionally these dead-

lines may need to be adjusted. Please 

submit your articles as soon as possi-

ble. Thank you for understanding. 

 

 

 

 

MARCH WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

     3/05 8:30 Fountain  Rev. Deanna 

 9:00  Faith   Rev. Dave 

 10:00  Cherry Grove   Rev. Deanna   

 6:00  Cowboy Church  
 

    3/12 8:30 Fountain   Rev. Deanna 

 9:00  Faith   Rev. Dave 

 10:00  Cherry Grove   Rev. Deanna 
 

    3/19 8:30 Fountain  Rev. Deanna 

 9:00  Faith   Rev. Dave 

 10:00  Cherry Grove   Rev. Deanna 
 

    3/26 8:30 Fountain   Rev. Dave 

 9:00  Faith  Rev. Deanna  

 10:00  Cherry Grove   Rev. Dave 
 

       

  

FAITH UMC - SERVICE GROUP 
 

The Service Group handles the Sunday Coffee Hour the first, sec-

ond, and fourth Sunday of the month.  The Christian Ed/Youth han-

dles the 3rd Sunday and the 5th Sunday will be served by Cursillo 

participants. 
  

MARCH 

              * Terry & Diane Howard 346‑7829 

 Jim & Kathy Casady 440-7494 

 Eric & Christina Howard 352-2944 

 Dan & Natasha Howard 346-1882 

 Joel & Jennifer Huebner 346-7199 

 Sandy Merkel 346-2597 

 Seth & Amber Merkel 951-2470 

 Shawn & Megan Merkel 951-5756 

FUMC  ONLINE  GIVING  

IS AVAILABLE  

at: www.faithsv.net  

http://faithsv.net/home/donations/
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World Day of Prayer 
will be March 3 at Our 

Savior’s Lutheran 
Church 

More Information will 
follow! 

 
Missing Dishes?  

 
Please check the table at FUMC 
for any dishes that might be 
yours.  We will take them to 
Salvation Army if they aren't 
picked up by March 15th.                    
Thanks for furnishing but we 
need you to take your dishes 
home.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Faith UMC will only be closed when the  Minnesota Emer-

gency Management System advises no travel.  Information 

will be posted on KTTC, KAAL and KIMT and the Face 

Book pages.. 

A Day of Giving 
March 23, 2017 

  
On March 23, 1869, eight 
women gathered at Tremont 
Methodist Episcopal Church in 
Boston and organized the 
Women's Foreign Missionary 
Society, what would become 
United Methodist Women.   
Those women raised money to 
send a doctor, Clara Swain, and 
a teacher, Isabella Thoburn, to 
India as missionaries to serve 
the women of that na-
tion.  Wow.  What a long 
way we have come since then. 
In preparation for the 150th an-
niversary in 2019 of United 
Methodist Women, a Legacy 
Fund was set up in 2014. The 
Legacy Fund is a forward look-
ing permanent endowment to 
undergird future generations of 
United Methodist Women as 
they engage in mission with 
women, children and youth.  Its 
income will ensure a regular 
source of support for the core 
expenses of being in mission. 
Throughout the five year 150th 
anniversary celebration, every 
member of United Methodist 
Women is invited to contribute 
to the Legacy Fund. 
Ways to give: 
    *  Online at unitedmethodist-
women.org/legacyfund 
    *  By phone:  800-278-7771 
    *  By check to Office of the 
Treasurer, UMW, 475 Riverside 
Drive, New York, NY  10115 
Thank you for helping UMW re-
main strong in its commitment 
to women, children and youth 
around the world. 
 
 

 

  LENTEN SERVICES  
 

Lent begins on March 1 with Ash 
Wednesday. A parish service will 
be held at the Fountain United 
Methodist Church starting at 
7:00 p.m. Each Wednesday, 
March 8-April 5, you are invited 
for a light supper at Faith UMC 
beginning at 5:45 p.m. followed 
by worship at 6:30 p.m. Our 
theme this year is “Encounters on 
the Road to the Cross” based 
upon a book by Robert Martin 
Walker. Lent is a time for en-
countering Jesus. During the 40 
days of Lent, we follow Jesus 
from his temptation in the Gali-
lean wilderness to the cross on 
Calvary. This year we will view 
Jesus through the eyes of some of 
the men and women who encoun-
tered him on the road to the 
cross, a different person each 
week. As we stand in these char-
acters’ shoes may we come to 
know Jesus better and under-
stand what it means to encounter 
him in our own lives and time. 
 
 

FOUNTAIN  ADMIN. 
COUNCIL 

   The Fountain Administrative 
Council met at the church on 
January 9, 2017  at 7 p.m.  Chair-
man Steve Arnold called the 
meeting to order. Rev. Deanna 
Woodward opened with prayer. 
Notes from the November Coun-
cil meeting were approved as 
read. 
    Treasurer Sheila Arnold gave 
the financial report.  The current 
checkbook balance is $851.82.  
Conference apportionments for 
2016 have been paid in full. A 
$700 gift was received from the 
Fountain bank. The financial re-
port was approved on a motion by 
Jerry Wingert, seconded by 
Shirley Wingert.  
   Mike and Jenny Hovey have 
assumed the church custodial du-
ties as of Jan. 1.  (con’t on pg 4) 

http://unitedmethodistwomen.org/legacyfund
http://unitedmethodistwomen.org/legacyfund
tel:(800)%20278-7771
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    The UM Women’s group pro-
posed that the custodial pay be 
increased to $25 per week, with 
extra pay for special events. This 
proposal was approved on a mo-
tion by Sheila Arnold, second by 
Jerry Wingert.  The church treas-
urer and UMW will negotiate 
what portion of the custodial 
wages each group will pay. 
   Rev. Deanna will be on vacation 
January 21-29.  There will be a 
guest preacher on Jan. 29. Rev. 
Dave Lieder will be on call in case 
of emergencies. There was also 
discussion about participation in 
parish Lenten services.  Lent be-
gins on March 1. 
   A letter was presented from the 
city of Fountain, asking for a fi-
nancial donation for a town Vet-
eran’s Memorial. After discus-
sion, it was decided to designate a 
portion of proceeds from a spring 
cowboy concert for the Veteran’s 
Memorial.  The tentative cowboy 
concert date is April 30. 
   There was a lengthy discussion 
about the outdoor church sign.  
Cokesbury mistakenly had a new 
sign delivered to our church right 
before Christmas. After contact-
ing the company, they responded 
with an email acknowledging 
their error and offering a reduced 
price if we wanted to keep the 
sign.  Jerry Wingert will contact a 
local company to see if the sign 
can be modified to meet our 
needs and at what cost.  If we de-
cide to keep it, we will continue to 
negotiate with Cokesbury.   
  Meeting adjourned.   
 

Cherry Grove Admin. 
Council Minutes 

   The Cherry Grove Administra-
tive Council met on February 8, 
2017 with Denny Brusse, Gene & 
Beth Mulhern, Gene Kappers, 
Marlo Mensink, Rev. Dave Lieder 
and Rev. Deanna Woodward at-
tending. 
   Chairman Denny Brusse called 

and services.  The UMW will dis-
cuss this at their February 14th 
meeting. 
   Rev. Deanna reported that new 
church members will be received 
February 26.  March is MN Food-
share month with a special collec-
tion of food and funds for our 
area food shelves.   
   Marlo moved and Gene M. sec-
onded that the meeting be ad-
journed.  Rev. Dave closed with 
prayer. 
 

Deanna Woodward 
Acting Secretary 
 

Faith United  
Methodist Church 
Council Meeting 
February 9, 2017 

 
   The Church Council meeting 
was called to order by Chairper-
son Jill Douglas at 7:05 p.m. 
Those in attendance were Rev. 
David Lieder, Rev. Deanna 
Woodward, Jill Douglas, Jan 
Hammon, Glenn Rasmusson, 
Nancy Cornell, Mary Grems, Dar-
lene Vrieze, Louise Winfield, 
Carol Sanford, Paula Ruesink, 
and Gene Halverson. 
   A motion was made by Jan 
Hammon and seconded by Dar-
lene Vrieze to approve the 1/12/17 
minutes as written. m/s/c 
Finance Committee: The 2016 
apportionments were paid in full 
which will reduce our unpaid bal-
ance by 25%. The Baked Potato 
and Soup Supper raised 
$4,756.05 towards 2016 appor-
tionments. Our 2017 apportion-
ments are $23,890 or approxi-
mately $2,000.00 per month. 
January apportionments of 
$2,000 were paid.  
   The Finance Committee dis-
cussed the church use fees and 
will make recommendations to 
the council for approval.  
 
                                  (con’t on pg. 5) 

the meeting to order.  Rev. 
Deanna opened with prayer.   
   Beth Mulhern presented the 
treasurer’s report.  The January 
apportionment was paid.  The 
checking account balance is 
$2667.32.  There was discussion 
about paying conference appor-
tionments every month.  This will 
be done as funds allow.  The 
treasurer’s report was approved 
on a motion by Marlo, second by 
Gene K. 
   Marlo Mensink presented the 
Trustee’s report.  He has con-
tacted Jade Rindels about doing 
additional sealing of the Narthex 
windows.  Council members 
agreed that this should be done.  
Electricians will be putting new 
grounded plug-ins near the stoves 
and refrigerators.  There was a 
discussion about paying for snow 
removal.  The snow plow had left 
a large pile of snow in front of the 
church.  Beth moved and Gene M. 
seconded the motion to pay ap-
propriate reimbursement for 
snow removal.  Marlo suggested 
putting more rock on the parking 
area behind the church.  This will 
be done in the spring. On Febru-
ary 23, Marlo will meet with the 
U.M. Insurance Co. to compare 
cost and coverage with our cur-
rent carrier.  A gadget is also 
available to monitor the church 
heat and water and notify trus-
tees if a problem occurs. The of-
fice door lock has been repaired 
and weather stripping on the 
front door has been completed.  
The answering machine message 
needs changing.  New music 
stands are needed for Cowboy 
Church.  Marlo moved and Beth 
seconded the motion to buy four 
new music stands.  Dave Lieder 
will pick these up. 
Pastors’ Report:   
Rev. Dave has vacation coming 
up.  Lenten services will take 
place in March.  There was an in-
quiry about Cherry Grove’s inter-
est in hosting some of the 
Wednesday night Lenten suppers 
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 They recommend a wedding fee 
of $250 for non-members and 
$75 for members with an addi-
tional fee of $75 for the Fellow-
ship Hall if used for a reception, a 
building use fee of $75 with $50 
going to the custodians and $25 
into a fund for floor/carpet clean-
ing. The fee to have the church 
print the bulletins is $30 and the 
fee for a UMW person to help in 
the kitchen is $20 per hour. Dates 
already on the schedule will 
honor the previous fee rates. 
   Additional communication for 
the Root River Revelers to use the 
church the third Tuesday of each 
month is needed. 
   The Auction Committee will 
hold an auction on the fourth Sat-
urday of August in the afternoon 
or evening. This year’s auction 
will be held on August 26.  
The checkbook balance for Febru-
ary 9, 2017 is $10,478.11. Online 
giving is improving and available 
at www.faithsv.net.  
Membership Committee: Re-
corded the death of Thoreen 
Horsman on 1/19/17 and the 
withdrawal of Tom & Cheryl 
Boyd, and the transfer of Sam & 
Gloria Blakeslee to Cherry Grove 
UMC on 2/8/17. Total full mem-
bership 293. 
Mission Committee: UMCOR 
Sunday offering (formerly known 
as One Great Hour of Sharing) 
will be taken February 19th. We 
will be participating in MN Food-
Share during the month of 
March.  
United Methodist Women: 
The United Methodist Women 
met for a work day on 2/8/17. A 
World Day of Prayer will be held 
at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
on March 3. 
Pastor Deanna’s Report: Pas-
tor Deanna shared that she had 
been on vacation recently and 
appreciated the opportunity to 
spend time with her husband to 
visit San Antonio, TX. Lent be-
gins March 1 with an Ash 
Wednesday Service at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

at Fountain UMC. The Worship 
Committee met recently and 
plans to have a series of soup sup-
pers starting at 5:45 with service 
at 6:30 pm at Faith.  
Holy Week Maundy Thursday 
Service will be at Faith and the 
Good Friday Service in Cherry 
Gove at 7:00 p.m.  
March is Minnesota FoodShare 
Month and donations are appre-
ciated. 
On February 11 at Christ UMC in 
Rochester a mission event for the 
parish will be held with several 
signed up to serve. 
Pastor Dave’s Report: Pastor 
Dave will be on vacation and 
Martha Hendricks will be here. 
She is excited to be invited back 
and will preach on February 19 
and 26. 
Correspondence: February 12 
is Boy Scout Sunday and Todd 
Moore is helping the scouts to 
usher and hand out bulletins. The 
scouts are appreciative of the 
charter by Faith UMC to host 
scouting meetings and events.  
Old Business: Jan Hammon 
made a motion and Paula Rue-
sink seconded the Finance Com-
mittee recommendations to raise 
the church use fee to $75 with 
$50 going to the custodians and 
$25 going to a carpet cleaning 
fund. The cost for a member wed-
ding for the sanctuary is $75 and 
$250 for a non-member. The cost 
to print bulletins is $30 and the 
cost for a helper in the kitchen is 
$20 an hour. m/s/c  
New Business: none. 
   Motion to adjourn by Jan 
Hammon at 7:20 and seconded 
by Paula Ruesink. m/s/c 
 
Louise Winfield 
Council Secretary 
 

 

“Create in me a clean heart , O God, and put 

a new and right spirit within me.”  Psalm 51:10 

   Pastor’s Report Continued 
 
In April of 2000, the Oklahoma 
City National Memorial was dedi-
cated so that the world could 
never forget the beauty that arose  
from the evil.  Hundreds of thou-
sands of visitors come to pay trib-
ute each year. 
   The centerpiece of the memorial 
is the Field of Empty Chairs, one 
seat for each of the 168 lives lost.  
They are the chairs missing from 
dinner tables all over the state.  
Each chair is made of molten 
bronze, glass and stone, with the 
victim’s name etched into the 
chair’s glass base which lights up 
at night. 
   As we visited the Memorial, we 
could sense that we were standing 
on holy ground, not only because 
of the many lives lost there, but 
also because of the many beautiful 
acts of compassion by the re-
sponders.  Like the scene of Jesus’ 
crucifixion, the Memorial is a 
place of both cruelty and tragedy 
and of love and beauty.  This 
Lenten season, as we travel the 
road to the cross, look for signs of 
God’s love at work, in response to 
evil, where in places you’d least 
expect to find it. 
Pastor Deanna  

http://www.faithsv.net
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FAITH UNITED 
METHODIST WOMEN 

Spring Valley, MN 
February 8, 2017 

  
The United Methodist Women 
met in the Fellowship Room at 
9:30 a.m. for coffee and good-
ies.  Following coffee, members - 
Darlene Vrieze, President, Vivian 
Drinkall, Norma Merkel, Mary 
Grems and Shirley Hyland met in 
the Fellowship Room for the 
United Methodist meeting.  Dar-
lene Vrieze, President, opened the 
meeting. 
 Secretary's Report - The min-
utes of December 7, 2016, 
meeting were distributed and 
read.  Mary Grems moved to 
approve the minutes, Norma 
Merkel seconded, motion car-
ried. 
 Treasurer's Report - The 
Treasurer's Report was distrib-
uted and read.  Norma Merkel 
moved to approve the report of 
December 2016, Mary Grems 
seconded, motion carried. 
    Darlene Vrieze shared that 
Elaine Schmidt of Evangel 
Methodist Church of Roches-
ter is our Sheperdess.  The 

UMW Spring Gathering will be 
at Holy Trinity Church at Prior 
Lake this year. 
 World Day of Prayer - Will be 
March 3, 2017 at Our Savior's Lu-
theran Church in Spring Valley. 
 Correspondence - 'Thank You' 
letter from Office of Fillmore 
County, Sheriff Tom Kaase, for 
the UMW donation to the 
D.A.R.E. Program and also a 
letter from the Surgeon Gen-
eral of the United States com-
mending the efficacy of the 
D.A.R.E. program. 
-'Thank You' letter from Dean 
Aug for the $20.00 gift cards 
to every client 
-'Thank You' letter from 
SPRTC for gift of money 
-'Thank You' letter from Fill-
more County DAC for our gift 
of $100.00 
    Discussion was held on giv-
ing a donation to the Spring 
Valley Fire Department, 
Shirley Hyland moved to ap-
prove the donation, Mary 
Grems seconded, motion car-
ried. 
    Prayers were given for Virgil 
and Marie Dempewolf. 
  

Sunshine Report - Barbara 
Mosher 
Last part of 2016 - 
Get Well - Muriel Greenlee, 
Paisley Larson, Terry Zimmer-
man and Ron Merkel 
  
Sympathy - 2016 
Herb and Jean Barnhart, Lorin 
and Jan Hammon, Dave and 
Tammy Schoppers and Don 
Zimmerman 
  
2017 
Get WELL - Larry Grems, 
Craig Seabright, Tom Fenster-
macher and Eileen Churchill 
  
Sympathy - Gaylord and 
Naomi Stuckey 
  
Motion to adjourn meeting 
made by Mary Grems, sec-
onded by Norma Merkel.   
Motion to adjourn the meeting 
was made by Mary Grems, sec-
onded by Norma Merkel, 
meeting adjourned at l0:20 
a.m. and members adjourned 
to the kitchen for the kitchen 
cleaning.  Following the clean-
ing members had luncheon at 
the A&W Restaurant. 

FOOD  FOR  KIDZ 
April 1, 2017 

Stewartville Civic Center 
 

Volunteers are needed to help with this life saving event.  The 
goal is to package 120,000 meals consisting of rice, soy meal, 
freeze dried veggies, minerals and vitamins.  One "package" will 

serve a family of six, just add boiling water.  Where has the food been delivered recently? Somalia, 
Sierra Leone, Haiti, Honduras and Mozambique. 
200-300 volunteers are needed; ages 6 to 99.  There is a job for everyone- stand or sit or do a com-
bination of both. No experience necessary.  Shifts are 10:00 to noon, noon to 2:00 and 2:00 to 4:00.  
Take a break whenever you need to.  Afternoon shifts need the most help.  
It costs $18,000.00 to provide for the ingredients.  If you would like to make a donation, make 
checks payable to "Food for Kidz" and put in the offering plate or drop off in the office by Sunday 
March 19th. 
This is a great volunteer opportunity for families, individuals, confirmation classes and youth 
groups.  Help provide food for 120,000 malnourished children and families. The need is great. Sign 
up today on the bulletin board or contact Nancy or Denny Cornell.( 346-2044) 
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                             March  is  Minnesota 

                         FoodShare  Month! 

 

 

The challenge is on!  The Missions Committee goal this year is 1000 lbs/cash for the month of March.  

When you shop for your family, add some items for this food drive.  Cash is even better, since our food shelf's 

dollar can buy a lot more from the Rochester Channel One Food Bank than your dollar at the grocery store.  

( $1.00 = 1 lb.) Make checks payable to "FUMC" and write "Food Share" in the memo.  All donations will go 

the Spring Valley Area Food Shelf.  

 

Items needed but not available through Channel One  
Diapers and wipes  Laundry & dish detergent  Toilet paper 

Baby food   Personal care items 

 

Ideas for donating high quality nutritious food  
Grains   Meat & protein  Fruits & vegetables 

Cereal (low sugar) Dried beans & lentils  Canned fruit ( in fruit juice) 

Pasta   Tuna, ham & chicken  Canned vegetables 

Brown rice  Peanut butter   Spaghetti sauce 

Flour   Baked beans   100% Fruit juice 

 

Suggestions for giving: 

Week 1   Pasta and Cereal 

Week 2   Canned meals and meats: chili, stew, soup, tuna etc. 

Week 3   Diapers, wipes, laundry detergent 

Week 4   Canned fruit and vegetables, 100% juice 

 

Minnesota FoodShare is an interfaith collaboration formed in 1982 to help restock food shelves across the 

state.   

Happy is the one whose help is the God of Jacob, whose hope is in the Lord his God, 

who made heaven and earth, the sea, and all that is in them; 

who executes justice for the oppressed; who gives food to the hungry.  

 Psalms 146: 5-7 

 

"America is the richest country in the world. And yet tonight, thousands of your neighbors will go to bed hungry. It may be your 

child's schoolmate who is undernourished and has difficulty learning on an empty stomach. Or it could be a co-worker, a working 

mother whose low-wage job doesn't make ends meet. Perhaps it's an elderly neighbor who has to make a decision whether to delay 

filling a prescription or buying groceries. The faces of hunger are as broad as the faces of America." ~ David Nasby, General Mills  

 

"Make us worthy, Lord, to serve those throughout the world 

who live and die in poverty or hunger. 

Give them, through our hands this day their daily bread: 

and by our understanding love, give peace and joy. Amen"  

 Mother Teresa 

 

Thanking  you  with  grateful  hearts, your neighbors  in  need. 
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¶ Cherry Grove UMC 
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¶ Faith UMC 
       617 Maple Lane 

       Spring Valley, MN 55975 
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                                              Lenten Services for Maple Leaf Parish  
   Ash WednesdayðMarch 1, 2017ðFountain UMC at 7:00 p.m. 

  Following WednesdaysðMarch 8-April 5thðFaith UMC (Soup Supper at 5:45, Service at 6:30) 

  Maundy ThursdayðFaith UMC 

  Good FridayðCherry Grove UMC 

Lenten Series 
 

“Encounters 
on the  
Road  
to the  
Cross” 


